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2020 - Reflection 
2020 has shown us many things - the need to be agile 
and pivot quickly from one activity to another and how 
resilient our students can be are two things that quickly 
spring to mind. 

This year our teachers have been amazing at 
reinventing the way lessons are delivered across 
classrooms and homes. In the space of a few days our 
staff were able to configure online resources, shoot 
demonstration videos, host online platforms for work 
sharing and connect with every student and family 
through online and phone check ins. An absolutely 
amazing effort and I can’t thank our teachers enough 
for the care and dedication they showed in 2020. 

The leadership team has been strong in their initiatives 
and attention to detail with all these changes. We have 
all learnt the importance of maintaining connections 
with students and families, discovering new ways of 
delivering content and still maintaining a focus on our 
core business of literacy and numeracy.  

Our parents and carers have responded with even 
stronger support of our school. Despite not coming in 
through our gates, the support has been overwhelming 
at times. Families learning new ways of coping and 
saying goodbyes at the gates, staggered pickups and 
many phone meetings was the normal in 2020. We will 
be reflecting on our strategies in 2021 and hopefully be 
seeing more of our community on site when school 
returns.  

Our students have shown their true qualities in 2020. 
Disappointed of course that they could not attend 
camps or excursions, they instead focused on 
ensuring each day at school was a success and a 
positive one. The many mufti days, Halloween, Book 

Week, Paper Plane, Fairy Tale, NAIDOC and 
Education Week experiences were all extremely well 
supported. Thank you to our families for assisting in 
the success of these days. Almost all students wanted 
to return the next day, which is a testament to the 
success of our programs in 2020. 

I do say almost all students because I acknowledge 
that 2020 has been a challenge for many families and 
staff. We hope that, with continued support, we can 
continue to be a safe and positive place for all. 

On a personal note, thank you to everyone who has 
supported me this year. A few words out the front of 
the school, a conversation with a student or a chat with 
a staff member - they all mean so much and are 
needed sometimes more than you know.  

2020 has been a remarkable year, yes plenty of 
challenges and costs but some remarkable outcomes 
as well. The human spirit and sense of community is 
alive and well at Maroubra Bay.  

As happens each year, a number of staff leave us at 
the end of the year for a variety of family, personal and 
other reasons. We thank them for all their work in 
making Maroubra Bay a great place of learning and 
wish them all the best. In 2021 we will be welcoming a 
number of new staff, including 3 new permanent staff 
members. More details to come early next year. 

Please enjoy your summer break with family and 
friends and I look forward to catching up again at the 
end of January. Look out for a newsletter after 
Australia Day with 2021 organisation.  

Matthew Ackerman 

Principal 
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Month Week Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

December 10 
14/12 
K-6 Picnic Day 

15/12 16/12 
Student Last Day 
2.50pm Yr6 
Archway 

17/12 
Staff Last Day 

18/12 

Month Week Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri 

January 1 
25/1 26/1 

Australia Day  
27/1 
Staff Development 
Day 1 
 

28/1 
Staff Development 
Day 2 

29/1 
All Students K-6 
start 
K 9.30am-2.30pm 

February 2 
1/2 
K 9.00am-3.00pm 

2/2 
 

3/2 
 

4/2 5/2 

February 3 
8/2 
New classes 
formed 

9/2 10/2 11/2 
Swimming 
Carnival Yrs2-6 
Des Renford 

12/2 

February 4 
15/2 16/2 17/2 18/2 19/2 

February 5 
22/2 23/2 24/2 25/2 26/2 

March 6 
1/3 2/3 3/3 4/3 

Kindergarten 
Teddy Bear Picnic 

5/3 

March 7 
8/3 9/3 10/3 11/3 12/3 

March 8 
15/3 16/3 17/3 

School Photos - 
Classes 

18/3 19/3 
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